TOWN OF DEERFIELD
PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING
[bookmark: _GoBack]March 7, 2016

Chairman Reggie George called the meeting to order at 7:21 p.m.  Those in attendance were:  Bob Riege, Reggie George and Korby Holzheuter, Tom Gullickson, Kim Grob and three attendees.

Bob Riege made a motion to approve the October 5, 2015 Planning Commission meeting minutes.  Korby Holzhueter second the motion.  All ayes.  Motion carried 5-0.

1. Mancheski Family re-zone / development split, 2 acres from the farm
into a buildable lot located near the intersection of London Rd and Prairie Drive.  

Jim Lowrey represented the Mancheski family.  Jim has requested a density study from the County.  This split will exhaust the split rights for the farm.  Tom Gullickson made a motion to approve the 2 acre buildable lot off the Mancheski farm contingent that the density study comes back with the split available.  Bob second the motion.  Roll call:
Korby Holzhueter    Aye
Tom Gullickson	    Aye
Bob Riege	    Aye
Reggie George	    Aye
Kim Grob		    Aye
Motion carried 5-0.

2. Clarification for the Halverson Family for the driveway in the Town of Deerfield, located at the end of Rothie Rd, while the balance of property, including the residence, is in the Town of Christiana.

Jim Lowrey represented the Halverson’s.  The Halverson’s would like to lot off the house to sell to a family member.  The Halverson’s would like to have a variance and joint driveway access agreement for the driveway that goes to the house.  Bob Riege made a motion to approve with strip of variance and joint driveway access agreement.  Tom Gullickson second the motion.  Roll call:
Korby Holzhueter         Aye
Tom Gullickson            Aye
Bob Riege                     Aye
Reggie George              Aye
Kim Grob                      Aye
Motion carried 5-0.

3. Start preliminary discussion on update of the Town of Deerfield Comprehensive Plan.

The Town of Deerfield completed its original Comprehensive Plan in 2006 and it is required to update the plans every ten years.  The Town did amend the plan in 2009 and therefore 2019 would be the next required update of the Comprehensive Plan.  Reggie confirmed this with Majid Allen from Dane County Planning & Development.  Majid also stated that a town should not update a plan just for the sake of meeting the required timeline.  There are not fines issued for not updating every ten years.  If the planning is working as it is supposed to then it is appropriate to leave it alone.


Kim Grob made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:02 p.m.  Korby Holzhueter second the motion.  Motion carried.

